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JANUARY 10, 2017

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE CHARTER TOWNSHIP OF SHELBY SIDEWALK COMMITTEE, HELD ON TUESDAY, JANUARY 10th, 2017 IN THE LOWER LEVEL CONFERENCE ROOM, TOWNSHIP MUNICIPAL OFFICES, 52700 VAN DYKE, SHELBY TOWNSHIP, MICHIGAN.
The meeting was called to order at 5:00pm by Craig Cowper.
Members Present:
John Kocis, Richard Kolasinski, Craig Cowper, Joe Gorak, Norma Randazzo
Members Absent:

Andy Yatooma (excused)
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
MOTION made by Mr. Kolasinski, supported by Kocis, to approve the minutes of December 13, 2016 as presented.  All members in favor.  Motion carried.  
Chairperson Cowper thanked new members Norma Randazzo and Joe Gorak for their service commitment to the Sidewalk Committee.
BUSINESS FROM THE FLOOR/VISITORS
No business from the floor.  No visitors present.
ENGINEER’S REPORT

No report.  No representative of Fazal Khan present. 
TOWNSHIP PLANNER’S REPORT

No report.  Mr. Wynn was not present.  

OLD BUSINESS
a.   Review of 2016-2017 Project List
Chairperson Cowper reminded the committee that the list needs to be updated, and that he will request a spreadsheet of projects from the township engineer, Fazal Khan, in order to do this.  He also shared that he has not heard back from Steve Henige regarding whether Milonas Drive and Patterson Drive were included in the recent board approval on 12/07/2016.

Mr Cowper let the committee members know that he contacted Lisa at Empire Signs and they have agreed to produce the signs at the previously quoted amount of $207.20; the signs will be installed as soon as possible, weather permitting.  Mr. Cowper will take a photo for committee records.
OLD BUSINESS  (continued)

b.  Virtual Tour
As planned at the December meeting, a virtual tour using Macomb County GIS will replace the annual field trip.  Target areas, based on correspondence and members’ input, would have been visited to determine what will be added to the new project list.  Because of the weather, and the difficulty of getting all committee members together for this trip, it was suggested that the committee do a virtual tour this month.  Today, because the Macomb GIS website was not loading, it was decided to use Google Maps, knowing some images may not be current.  
Areas looked at were those near parks (including Riverbends, Stony Creek, and Gene Shepard), schools (Ewell and Switzer Elementary), Dequindre Road, 23 Mile Road from Van Dyke to Dequindre,  24 Mile Road and Shelby Road

It was discussed that the committee has had no success getting the needed easements on some roads like 22 Mile, and that a list of needed easements is kept in the event of ownership changes.  Ongoing and past projects were discussed to bring new members up to date, as well as the primary goals of the committee such as connecting gaps in existing sidewalks, and connecting residential areas to parks or commercial areas.
Possible projects from this virtual tour:  

Shelby Rd, west side, south of Briar Drive to 24 Mile Road
23 Mile, north side, between the Marathon station at Mound, and Maeder Plant Farm to the west.

More areas will be looked at by committee members on their own time between meetings, as well as at the upcoming February meeting.

NEW BUSINESS

No new business.
CORRESPONDENCE
Correspondence was received from Carol Thurber (Fazal Kahn) and Mr. Miller at the DPW regarding a few different roads for future sidewalk projects. Mr. Cowper will contact Ms. Thurber about these projects and will forward the resulting correspondence to committee members for future discussion.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION by Mr. Kolasinski, seconded by Mr. Gorak, to adjourn the meeting. 
Motion carried.  The meeting adjourned at 6:08pm.
                                                          __________________________________

                              


      
Craig Cowper, Chairman
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